
Lincoln Band Booster Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 

2/1/21 
 
 

Attendees: 
Dawn Dangerfield, Kimberly Kratzer,  Jennifer Gorman, Leslie Schwegler, Suzanne 
Herrmann, Matt Van Ham, Scott & Beck Selter, Vershawn Fuster, Melissa Mertens, Steve 
Sharp, Larry Vandenbergen, Shirley Sindlinger 
 
Welcome 

 Dawn Dangerfield called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm.   
 Meeting held virtually due to COVID-19 pandemic. 

 
Secretary Report 

 Minutes from 11/2/20 meeting approved by Melissa M & seconded by Jennifer G 
 

Treasurer Report  
 No activity in January – no Treasurer’s report 
 Treasurers reports 12/6/20 & 1/4/21 approved by Dawn D & seconded by 

Jennifer G 
 

Middle School Director Report 
 MS will have 1 person doing solo & ensembles 
 Will not do virtual festival  
 Bell covers – should be in next week. 
 Mr. Sharp & Mr. Van Ham are splitting virtual & in-person classes instead of both 

doing hybrid. 
 Received close to $600 for the “Give Music” campaign 
 Doing scholarship try outs for Blue Lake 

 
Band Director Report  

 No solo & ensembles – technology too difficult 
 Festival registration happening now 

o It will be virtual 
o We will opt out for this year – there have been no practices 

 Thanks to Larry V, Rob L & Brian W for help in setting up the new shell, it is 
beautiful 

 Trip is not off the table yet – no word on parade yet – would like to go if can even 
w/o parade 

 In class continuing with band as is with fundamentals – there are more teachers 
in school than students.   Will not play until have more students in class. 

 Mock sectionals today. 
 Scheduling happening now. 
 Per Chris Westfall -  Band will be able to use athletic building any time during 

school day 
 Four new concert tubas should be in this week 
 French horns & other instruments up next week. 
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President Report 

 Time for senior blankets – Dawn to call United Sonz 
 Will look into senior banners – will be paid for by kids – will work with Mrs. 

Williams to get kids in uniforms and take pictures 
 
VP Report 

 Keepsake pillows will be put back up for sale on web site – will be made as 
orders come in 

o Fundraising account has $1,157. 
o Paid pillow lady $1,760 in December 

 All tiles have been delivered – to Kim’s house 
o Larry suggest we install a chair rail similar to what is other parts of school 

and use that as support for tiles 
o Larry to measure & check with Phil to determine if possible. 
o Kim to provide measurements to Larry – 4x8x 7/16 
o Will put tiles up for sale again later in the school year. 

 
2nd VP Report 

 Buffalo Wild Wings – Dine & Donate Fundraiser earned approx. $160 
 Do we want to set up a fund to just have people donate money – perhaps 99 

Pledges? 
o Leslie had a 99 Pledge fundraiser going in December (earned $1,514), 

she will to look into it and extending window for giving.   
o There is a general donation link in Boosters Square Store, there is small 

fee. 
o Goal to help defray cost of Band Camp 2021 or spring trip 
o Could possibly even enable donation page to allow donations for 

individual students 
 Jennifer to look into setting up a golf tournament in Spring 
 Could do a Euchre Tournament in new athletic building – Jennifer to look into it. 

 
New Business 

 If anyone wants to be on team to set up the new shell contact Brian Westfall or 
let Leslie know 

o Takes approx. 45 minutes to set up. 
o Would like 3-4 teams of people to learn the set up 

 When band room is finished Leslie will need help hanging items like composites 
etc.   Need all the sound proofing to be installed. 

 Kim will frame all the bulletin boards 
 Next meeting 3/1/21 

 
Meeting adjourned 7:53 pm 


